The regular meeting of the Lincoln County Fairboard was called to order by Dennis Herdrick, Dec. 15, 1982 at the Lincoln County Fairgrounds. Mike and Bob Martin were not present.

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as read. The December bills were presented. A motion was made and seconded to pay the bills presented. Motion carried.

The members present gave a breif committee report. Bob Brooks had looked into the possibility of acquiring a liquor license. He reported that the cost would be \$35.00 per day that you used it. We also discussed the communications problem. There will be more investigation on this and a report will be made.

Dave Wheeler said he knew were there was some 2×4 's for sale pretty cheep. A motion was made and seconded that if the price is below \$45, we should purchase the 2x4's. Motion carried.

There was some discussion about painting the cement floors in the main building. Bob Rambo and John Wagner are going to investigate the price of the paint and the amount needed to do the floors. They will talk to Mike before a final dicision is made.

The premium book has to have all the correction and additions by the 15th of January so Calor and Cindy can get it typed and ready for press. There was some discussion about renting a type writer from the LBM Company for \$165 for a month. I would be used to rewrite contracts and type the premium book. The general concensis was to go shead and rent it.

Ther will be a superintendents meeting here the 8th of January. The date was changed because of the holidays.

Being no further business, the meeting was ajourned until January 19th, 1983.

Respectfully submitted

Cynthia Slead, Secretary

Mike Booker, President.